PLANNING DEPARTMENT 12 JAN 2016 RECEIVED

131, The Ridgeway, Northaw, Herts. EN6 4BG 10<sup>th</sup> January, 2015

Mr. Colin Haigh, Head of Planning, Welwyn Hatfield Borough Council, The Campus, Welwyn Garden City, Herts. AL8 6AE

Dear Sir.

Application 6/2015/2515/PN3

We are extremely concerned at the implications of the above in respect of the much treasured Green Belt location in which we live.

Nym Manor Farm is no longer a proper farm, there are no animals now and we do not therefore understand why it is necessary to store hay. The only activity that is remotely connected with farming is that once a year the grass is cut and the resulting bales of hay are quickly removed.

We are also bemused at the claim that agriculture machinery needs to be stored since we never see any!

Why anyone would need such a large structure – it is absolutely huge – and propose locating it so far away from the other buildings at Nym Manor Farm is ridiculous, surely it invites burglary and/or vandalism.

The whole proposition is incomprehensible and inappropriate and we sincerely hope that it will be rejected out of hand.

We live in an area that is picturesque and peaceful and we wish it to remain so for our children and grandchildren and, indeed, everyone else's.

Yours faithfully,

Valerie Bednarz

Colin Bednarz